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Golden Gate dubbed
green gate in ’95

First-time management gives it a cautious try

f all the things we were convinced would somehow

go wrong, new ride manager Donna Schriefer and I

were relieved to find that the only thing that went
awry was that the aspen leaves stayed green for the
Golden Gate ride this year. Of course, with the green
leaves went unseasonably warm fall weather, so who
were we to complain?

Friday’s check-in started interestingly enough. Upon
arrival at Reverend’s Ridge campground I discovered that
all of the fancy insulated boxes we had so carefully

Ride manager Donna chriefer seems to taking it all in
stride as she keeps a tally of the riders passing through
an obstacle. (Photo Sue McKelvy)

packed with rider packet stuff had slid off the sleeper in
my camper, scattering the contents everywhere. Then,
the “new” batteries I put in my scale the night before
went belly-up in mid-weigh-in and a special trip had to
be made to pick up more.

The riders and workers were served sloppy joes and
all the fixin’s after check-in, under balmy fall skies (and
no rain!).

Officially, we sent out only 32 competitors under the
keen eyes of Dr. Pam Pintchuk, of Stillwater, Okla., and

Negotiating a water crossing with the greatest of ease at Pat McCoy Montgomery of Durango, Colo, on Saturday
the Golden Gate ride is open rider Matt Baker on his geld- morning.
ing Sir Love. (Photo Donna Schriefer) Continued to page 6

NORTH AMERICAN TRAIL RIDE CONFERENCE



The Region 3 Newsletter is published bi-
monthly. It is available by subscription to
non-Region 3 members for $8 per year.
Requests/payment for subscriptions should
be sent to Iris Mosgrove, 10590 Egerton
Road, Colorado Springs, CO  80908.

1996 deadline/distribution: Jan./Feb.
deadline Jan. 15, dist. by Jan. 30, Mar./Apr.
deadline Mar. 15, dist. by Mar. 30; May/Jun.
deadline May. 15, dist. by May 30; Jul./Aug.
deadline Jul. 15, dist. by Jul. 30; Sep./Oct.
deadline Sep. 15, dist. by Sep. 30; and
Nov./Dec. deadline Nov. 15, dist. by Nov. 30.

Display advertising rates: Full page (71/2”
X 97/8"), $50; half-page (71/2" x 415/16”), $30;
quarter-page (33/4” x 415/16”), $15; eighth-
page or business card (212" x 31/4” or 33/4”
x 27/16"), $10. Ad rates are per issue and
must be camera-ready. Ads placed for five
consecutive issues run a sixth time free. Pre-
printed full-page flyers that are ready for
insertion, are $35 per issue. Barn Sale unclas-
sified rates: Members: $5 per ad, non-mem-
bers: $6 per ad.

Send all letters, articles, photos, etc. to: Lisa
Sowell, 8150 West 111th Ave., Broomfield,
CO 80021, (303) 465-3021.
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

BY KAREN LADEN

ou’ve probably noticed two things about the upcoming Region III semi-
i nar on Jan. 13. First, it’s in Grand Junction and is hosted by D-6 mem-
ber Neal McKinstry. He is assisted by hard-working members Sue
Benjamin and Lovell Sasser. Region III chose Grand Junction for two reasons:
move regional activities around the region (as requested by members) and
encourage greater participation from riders in the Grand Junction area.

Sharing the spotlight on the seminar agenda is the general membership
meeting. We've got some important things to discuss. Reorganization of
Region IIT’s districts, national NATRC's study of changing the shoeing require-
ments and general ideas and concerns to improve our sport from the view-
point of riders, management and judges. You'll also learn about national’s
decision to allow sliding tethers for a one-year trial in 1996.

To make the meeting lively and productive, members will break up into
small discussion groups — led by a board member — to voice their questions,
opinions, ideas and concerns about each issue. That information will be
relayed back to the regional and national board for action. These are founda-
tional issues — please be sure to attend so your voice is heard!

In other news ... ballots to elect Region III board members will arrive in
your mailbox soon. Only one person responded to the invitation that was
sent out to every Region III member. There are still a few more candidates to
find and I am beating the bushes in every corner of the region, as asked to do
by the board. The final ballot will be populated by members who are both
able and willing to do the work, no matter what their district address. A spe-
cial thanks to those of you who have agreed to run!

This is my final column as Region III president. It has been an honor to
serve you,; I pray that I have served you well. See you in Grand Junction!

Your faithful servant — Karen

Tentative ride schedule for 1996

Feb. 10 Kenlyn Clinic Aurora, CO Linda Fisher
Apr. 13 Anasazi “B” Farmington, NM Steve Ancell
Apr. 27-28 Rabbit Valley Grand Junc., CO Lovell Sasser
May 4 or 5 Colo. Springs Clinic  Colo. Springs, CO  Dan Fredal
May 11-12 Navajo Lake Farmington, NM Calvin Reed
May 18-19 Tandem Park Clinic Pine, CO Dee Overholt
May 25-26 Turkey Track Albuquerque, NM  Georgia Daves
Jun. 89 Cavalier’s Colo. Springs, CO  Judy Mason
Jun. 22-23 Colorado Trail Buffalo Creek, CO  Jeanne Boettcher
Jul. 6 Willow Springs “B”  Jefferson, CO Sue McKelvy
Aug. 31 Sep. 1 Top of the World Foxton, CO Thom Harris\
Sep. 14-15 Golden Gate Blackhawk, CO Judd Adams
Sep. 28-29 Chokecherry Canyon Farmington, NM Paul Cortez
Oct. 12 David B. Thomas “B” Farmington, NM Terri Roberts

Please note that this is a tentative list of rides planned for the 1996 ride season as
summarized at a recent Region Il board meeting. Some of the rides and clinics
may take place on dates other than what is listed or may bave a different contact
than the person listed. Also, possible new rides are in the discussion stage at press
time. An updated list will be published in the next issue of the Region 3
Neuwsletter.
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Region Il proudly presents

fustang
Muster

NATRC Region III’s Annual Seminar
January 13, 1996 at the Grand Junction Holiday Inn (Airport exit @ |-70)

The tentative schedule includes:

Saturday, January 13:

1:00 - 1:50 p.m. Canyon rooms Registration

1:30 - 3:00 p.m. Canyon rooms General membership meeting
This meeting will revolve around the presentation and small-group
discussion of three issues vital to our region and our sport: 1. Reorgani-
zation of Region III districts; 2. Discuss study and proposed changes to
national NATRC shoeing requirements; 3. Concerns and ideas to improve
the sport. Be sure to attend so your voice is beard!

3:00 - 3:30 p.m. Canyon rooms Wild Horses in Colorado
Presented by Gerald Thygerson of the Bureau of Land Management and
Judy Cady of the “Friends of the Mustangs.”

5:00 - 6:30 p.m. Valley rooms Attitude adjustment (cash bar)

6:30 - 7277 Valley rooms Awards banquet buffet (7hree entrees offered)
Sunday, January 14:

7:30 - 8:00 a.m. San Juan Room Board of Directors continental breakfast
8:00 - San Juan Room Region Il board of directors meeting

All members and guests are welcome to dattend.

30 rooms have been reserved for this event. After that, rooms will be booked according to availability. Rate is $53.00,
one to four persons per room, plus approximately $5.70 tax for Friday and Saturday nights. Mention NATRC to get the
special rate. Reservations must be made by Jan. 5, 1996, directly to the Holiday Inn, P.O. Box 1725, Grand
Junction, CO 81502, (970) 243-6790. If winter roads concern you, fly into the Grand Junction airport on United
Express or America West. The botel provides a shuttle. You must cancel by Jan. 9 in order to receive a refund, less a
$5.00 per person bandling fee. NO REFUNDS after this date. Contact Sue Benjamin at (970) 242-1548 or Neal
McKinstry at (970) 858-9042 for further information.

|
The Mustang Muster Registration Form
This form must be received with full payment, by Jan. 9, 1996 in order to contract for meals
Name(s)
Address City State Zip
Phone ( )
Pre—registi‘ation ($15.00 at door) @ $10.00 x No. =$
Awards banquet @ $15.00 x No. =$
Sunday continental breakfast v @ $5.00 x No. =$

Total =3$§

Checks to be made payable to NATRC Region III
Mail to Sue Benjamin: 664 Canyon Creek Drive, Grand Junction, CO 81503

3
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NATRC/Region 3 membership application — 1996

(See below for your
district; please circle)

Name District 1 2 3 4 5
(List both adults if a Family membership)

Street City State Zip Code

Home phone (include area code) Work phone (include area code) Date nat’l. membership expires

APPLICANTS FOR REGION 3/NATRC MEMBERSHIP MUST BE NATIONAL MEMBERS ALSO!

List Juniors if a Family membership (age 10-17). If 17 at the beginning of 1996 ride year, you will ride as a Junior for the rest of the ride
year. Juniors may ride upon reaching 10 any time during the ride year.

FAMILY MEMBERSHIP: Husband and/or wife and children under the age of 18

SENIOR MEMBERSHIP: Any person 18 years of age or older

JUNIOR MEMBERSHIP: Any person between age 10 and under the age of 18

Junior members in the family Birthdates of Juniors
WATRC "
o %
L
PN
Sy > 166,6)
REGION THREE

List horses you or your family intend to ride in the 1996 ride season. This information will help the Point Secretary. Please do not use
nicknames! Be sure you use the same correct name on all ride entries. PRINT CLEARLY!

Horse Breed Age Registration Number

U FAMILY MEMBERSHIP: $18.00 (2 votes) OPTIONAL FUNDS: (1 National Board Members’ expense fund: $

U SINGLE SENIOR MEMBERSHIP: $15.00 (1 vote) .
O JUNIOR MEMBERSHIP: $13.00 (no vote) U Sue Bretag $ U Ken Burkdoll $ O Ruth Tyree $
Amount due from above: $ Total amount: §$

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO NATRC/REGION 3

How/where/when did you first find out about competitive trail riding?

Which was your first ride?

What do you like about NATRC?

How would you like to improve NATRC rides?

——— e — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — —

YOU MAY KEEP THIS PORTION FOR YOUR RECORDS IF YOU WISH

Region 5 does paid; § Mail to: Iris Mosgrove, 10590 Egerton Road, Colorado Springs, CO 80908. You will

Donation: $ receive a Region 3/NATRC membership card upon receipt. If not, please
check to be sure we received your application form and membership fees.
Towlamount 5 Call Iris at: (719) 495-2906.

Membership in Region 3 is from Jan. thru Dec. (calendar year). Please note if you wish to be eligible for year-end horse and rider points/
mileage, you must renew by Mar. 1 of each year or be charged $15.00 additionally. All renewals must be received by that date so the
1996 membership list may be completed. New members of NATRC who wish to become members of Region 3 must pay Region 3
membership fees by the weekend of the last ride of the season to be eligible for regional awards. Applicants for Region 3 must also be
national NATRC members. The rules and by-laws of national NATRC will be followed.

Be sure to carry your national NATRC membership card to each ride to present in case any question regarding national NATRC
membership arises. National NATRC members pay less than non-members.

DISTRICTI: (New Mexico) Except northwest comner, east of the continental divide. Includes Raton, Taos, Santa Fe, Albuquerque, Chama, etc.

DISTRICT I: (Colorado) East of continental divide, south of 1-70. Includes Colo. Springs, Littleton, Englewood, Evergreen, Sedalia, Conifer, etc.
DISTRICT III: (Colorado) East of continental divide, north of I-70. Includes Golden, Ft. Collins, Boulder, Longmont, Loveland, etc.

DISTRICT IV: (Wyoming, Montana and Canada)

DISTRICT V: (Colorado) San Juan Basin area, west of the continental divide, south of Red Mtn. Pass (New Mexico side). West of the

continental divide, north of Hwy. 60. Includes Farmington, Cortez, Mancos, Durango, Pagosa Springs, etc.
DISTRICT VI: (Colorado) West of the continental divide, north of Red Mtn. Pass (Utah). Includes Grand Junction, Craig, Meeker, Montrose, etc.



his is such a hard letter to
but I want to thank
everyone for the cards, tele-

write,

phone calls and support in the loss
of my beloved mule “Molly.”  She
was a dear companion, friend and trail
buddy. She really loved doing safety
and enjoyed being with everyone —
people, horses and mules (of course).
Her death was caused by blood
poisoning. I know she is in heaven
romping with Jeremi now — surely the
two of them are raising quite a ruckus!
Eventually there will be another
mule that will replace Molly, but that
new critter will have a really big set of
special shoes to fill, to be sure. 1 miss
her so very much! Thanks again to
some very nice people in NATRC!
“Love yas,” — Lois Arbour

he weather conditions were

perfect for driving ride man-

agers and trail masters totally
mad. Who would have believed the
heavens could open so completely
and endlessly. We had a new camp-
ground at the Academy this year
which was fortunate since the old
About
the time we started getting the trails

one became a flood plain.

pretty well marked, everything
turned into a series of bogs, separat-
ed by belly-deep stream crossings.

A big thank you

Local riders following the ribboned
trails would end the day with a call to
me mentioning dangerous spots in the
trail. Numerous trails were moved and
then moved again as new problem

At one spot, not
only the trail washed out — so did the

areas were found.

trees the ribbons were tied to.

At last, the time arrived to pick up
the judges and begin the festivities.
We were lucky to have Dr. Jennifer
Bowers from Texas and horsemanship
judge David Shannon from California.

Jennifer doubled as

our on-call stand-
up comedienne,
cheering everybody
up as we huddled
inside the tent dur-
ing briefings listing-

Mahra Kahn with
Milne Parish
aboard, strides out
at the Cavalier
ride.

(Photo by Holly
Ulyate)

Note: a fund has been set up
for Molly to help Lois defray her
veterinary costs. If you would
like to contribute to this fund,
make your check out to Golden
Animal Hospital (include that the
check is for Lois Arbour) and
send to either Dee Overholt,
P.O. Box 235, Pine CO 80470
or directly to Golden Animal
Hospital, 17575 So. Golden Rd.,
Golden, CO 80401.

Safety committee chairperson and
dedicated safety rider and worker
Lois Arbour aboard her favorite trail
buddy, Molly. They are shown here at
the Top of the World Ride, hot on the
heels of the open division riders.
Molly completed approximately 1,500
miles safety riding alone — not just in
Region Il but all over the country!
(Photo provided by Dee Overholt)

Water the word of the day at Cavalier Ride

Larry Tobias is all smiles and sun-
shine as he makes it through one of
the damper portions of the Cavalier
trail ride. (Photo by Holly Ulyate)

ing to the rain and hail. David had
a tough act to follow, but he stood
up to the challenge admirably, in his
Hawaiian shirt worn over long
“Wonderful David”
arrived early at the ride, in case we
needed help. Of course we took
advantage of his manpower.
Continued on page 7

underwear.

>
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Top of the World Ride benefits Region 3

he 28th annual NATRC Top of

the World competitive trail ride

was held in Foxton, Colo., Sept.
2-3,1995. This year’s ride benefitted
Region III.

Rider turnout was pretty good,
especially considering the VS restric-
tions in many areas of the southwest,
with 41 starting out. In cool mornings
and hot afternoons the riders negotiat-
ed many trails with excellent footing,
competing in a tough ride. Mt
Logan, along with other peaks of the
Continental Divide were viewed in
the distance.

The many pastures were lush
from the plentiful rain this year and
provided a nice green backdrop —
surprising for the beginning of
September.

Dr. Ron Pappan, from Richwood,
Mo., was very well-liked, even after
his challenging obstacle of asking the
open riders hand-gallop over several
logs. He and his wife also enjoyed
staying and Barb and Tom

Region 3’ers finish well, work hard at Challenge

Butterfield’s ranch house.

The horsemanship judge from
Riverton, Wyo., was Patsy Conner. She
had plenty to judge from and enjoyed
hiking up a rocky trail to observe the
riders unseen. Patsy generously donat-
ed her time to Region I for this ride.

All of the Region IIT board members
supported the ride with time or dona-
tions. Taking some riding time off, Neal
McKinstry worked in the position of
ride steward.

The P&R teams went in trucks to
different check points as well as others
that went out on horseback to the more
inaccessible spots on the trails. There
were many volunteer workers helping —
everyone coming out for the benefit of
the region.

Along with working as the ride sec-
retary, Lois Arbour headed up the safety
riders on her mule Molly. Regrettably,
Molly has recently passed away. Our
condolences to a hard-working woman.

The delicious dinners were cooked
up by Bill and Buddy Smith, assisted by

egion III was

well-represented

at the first
Championship
Challenge ride held
on Oct. 20-21 at Perry
Lake State Park, Kan.
Three Region I rid-
ers attended: Judi
Tobias (photo far
right), Judy Mason
(photo right) and
Dean Schrader (center
photo). Joe Quintana,
DVM was one of two
vet judges at the ride.
Ike Mosgrove worked as ride steward.
Region III member and NATRC execu-
tive administrator Laurie Butterfield
along with Larry Tobias worked on
P&R teams.

The ride spanned forty miles a
day for two days. Judi Tobias pullql
her mare Shadow Play at the second
P&R on Sunday — when she failed to
recover and developed thumps — but
both Dean and Judy finished in great

shape. Dean’s horse
Raf’'s Rainbow was
fourth in the heavy-
weight division. Judy’s
gelding Brown-R
Dawud won the light-
weight division, while
Judy herself finished
fifth in horsemanship.
In addition, Woody
was the reserve cham-
pion horse for the ride
and received many
nice awards, including

a check for
$100 donated
by ride sponsor

Nutrena Feeds.
In all, the
riders were
seen 32 times
during the ride.
In the end only
one-half of a
point separated

Jones Equine Awareness Method

Bob Santistevan. Bill and Farmington
Fire Equipment Co. not only donated
all the food, they also donated horse-
manship prizes! Bob Santistevan also
crafted a beautiful wooden saddle
rack for the novice sweepstakes
award.

As always, Michael Fulks was on
hand to provide the riders with his
great candid photography taken on
the trail.

Many others offered prize dona-
tions, including Lovell (Sasser) of
Mack, Kathy Morris and Foxton
Morgans.

Following Sunday’s check-out,
representatives from the Tellington-

(TEAM) gave a talk and demonstra-
tion on using that method for relaxing
and communicating with the horse.

It takes a lot of hard working
people to make a ride successful, and
we would like to thank everyone who
helped out. — 7Thom Harris

the top two horses —
amazing! Eighty-nine
percent of the horses
that started, finished. It
makes you proud to
know we have that qual-
ity of horses and riders

in our organization. We

did it. To quote Joe
Quintana, “We made his-
tory.” — Judi Tobias

November/December 1995



From page 1

Golden Gate riders enjoy uncrowded trails

The riders were timed out as early as Donna hoped
was humanely possible. We tried to make this ride high-
tech — with cellular phones on the trail (in the hands of
safety riders), with the judges, and another one in camp.
Amazingly enough, we had service in most areas of the
park. You'd think as well as things seemed to be going,
we first-time ride management-ers would finally chill.
Noooo way. Saturday, the riders and much-appreciated
workers were fed a five-gallon pot of homemade elk chili
for dinner (again, under clear warm skies). Donna and 1
got up at 2 a.m. to walk the camp and check everyone’s
horses. It was so warm we didn't really need coats. The
night sky was plastered with stars so thick, they looked
like clouds. Just beautiful.

Sunday morning — one more day and it would be all
over. We had wondered if we would ever get there in
one piece. So far, so good. Again, Donna got the riders

out as early as everyone would let her. As far as I know,

; i i e T },,j 7
Busily scribing comments into the notebooks at the Golden
Gate ride are horsemanship secretaries (from left) Jeannie
Boettcher, and Joan Feldman; horsemanship judge Pat

McCoy Montgomery; vet judge Dr. Pam Pintchuk and; vet

secretary Cheryl Judson. (Photo Sue McKelvy)

it was an uneventful day on the trail. No one got lost or
hurt or did anything else to raise stress levels. Sunday
awards ended with the clouds building and the threat of
rain, but still we lucked out. Most everyone was out of
camp by late-afternoon while it was still early enough to
make it down the canyon in the daylight. Donna and I
want to praise everyone for doing a super job of cleaning
up their campsites before leaving. Only one group did
not bother to clean up at all, but the efforts of everyone
else made up for their lack of consideration.

Our first-time ride steward was Sue McKelvy, trail
master was Jill Talbot Hicks, Larry Tobias kept track of
the P&R teams and Lois Arbour headed up the safety rid-

ers. Kathy Weigle, Ariel Schrader, Cheryl Judson, Jeannie

CR Krystalette gets a good going-over at Sunday afternoon
check out by Dr. Pam Pintchuk while competitive pleasure
rider Pat Jubb looks on.

Boettcher, Joan Feldman, Clark and Mika Eaton, Jeff
Hicks, and Dr. Gary Pallaoro were there to help out and
well as several more people I'm sure to be missing (you
know who you are) — not to mention those who helped
us mark the trail intersections the weekend before.
Donna and I are very grateful to all of you.

Putting on a ride is definitely an eye-opening (actual-
ly, we could hardly keep our eyes open in the end)
experience, I think everyone who competes should give
it a try. Next year’s adventure will be managed by Judd
and Linda Adams, hope to see them get a full ride next
year.

Happy trails — Lisa Sowell

JET Arabian Ranch, Inc.
For Sale, Purebred Arabians
Jor Show and Long-Distance Sports

Home of “Fyre Kracher” - Polisb Stallion

858 Marshall Road
Boulder, CO 80303
303/494-2531

Jill Talbot Hicks
Jeff Hicks

7)
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From page 4

Cavalier Ride damp but enteriaining

The weather cleared dramatically
to intermittent showers for the ride
so the creek crossings were pass-
able. Riders remained cheerful and
competitive, and the wonderful
Cavalier Club workers came out and
worked and worked and tried to do
whatever they could to make it more
pleasant for the riders.

Jennifer nearly went berserk
when we showed her the hunt/jump
course as a possible judging spot.
This area is now known as
“Jennifer’s Toy Box.”

Happily, all survived the ride
and we celebrated with hot dogs
and chocolate. One of the awards
presented at the ride was the “Lead
in the Sled” won by Bill Smith. Bill
has generously volunteered to make
this award a traveling trophy, so it
will be up for grabs again next year.

I had lured our judges to come
to Colorado by promising them a day
of riding in the Rockies afterward.

As their ride day dawned to pouring
rain, they both nobly offered to not
drag me out into the wetness. Instead
we toured the Garden of the Gods, the
Michael Garman Galleries and the Pro
Rodeo Hall of Fame. Wish I had a
camera for Jennifer and David riding

showed good form.

We are planning the ride again
for next year — but we're not sure
what to count on for weather. 1994
was burning heat, this year the
opposite. Could perfect weather be
in store for us in '96? — Judy Wise

double on the Brahma bull. David Mason

Be looking in the next issue for:

e Some thoughts on how we increase and improve the membership
of NATRC

* Final ride reports

* Horse and rider mileage tabulations for 1995
¢ Updated ride schedule for 1996

¢ National and regional board news

Don’t forget, the next issue deadline is Jan. 15!

Deluxe English Cantle Bags

By

Price: $55
Shipping/insurance: $5

Collapsible Buckets
Price: $13
Shipping/insurance: 3

Pommel/Wither Bag

Bag only: $65

Bag/2 water bottles: $70

Bag/2 water bottles/snap on
heart monitor pocket: $80

Shipping/insurance: $8

Haunch Heater

Price: $55; Ship./ins.: $5
With removable Polar Plus

lining: $105; Ship./ins.: $8

N

0F MACK

Box 243, 647 “R” Road
Mack. CO 81525-9724

(970) 858-7323

\((

People Slicker (over 40 colors)
Slicker only: $105
Slicker/Hood: $120
Slicker/Hood/Stuff sack: $130
Detachable cape: $40
Shipping/insurance: $8

Aussie style: $205
Shipping/insurance Aussie: $10

Troxel EQ Helmets
Available in black or white
2-year limited warranty

Lifetime Impact Replacement Policy
Price: $45 white or $50 black //,?
See-thru, wide visor: $10 R

Shipping/insurance: $5 o

il V-Max Basic Heart Monitor
Price: $195; Shipping/insurance: $5
Call or Note: Teri Jurgens is available to take your
write orders now. Her address is 12980 N. Foothills
for a Hwy. in Longmont, Colo., and she can be
free | rcached at (303) 823-0111.
catalog
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- NATRC Membership Application

NATRC offers six membership plans (check plan desired):

(d 1. FAMILY membership ($35 per year) Household of one or two adults and children (one vote)
(J 2. SENIOR membership ($30 per year) Single adult member (one vote)

(J 3. JUNIOR membership ($20 per year) Single junior member under age 18 (no vote)

(J 4. ASSOCIATE membership ($45 per year) Equine-related groups or businesses (no vote)

[J 5. SINGLE lifetime membership ($250) Any person of any age (one vote)

[ 6. FAMILY lifetime membership ($350) Household of one or two adults and children (two votes)

Membership is for twelve months from date of receipt

All NATRC memberships include: rule book, membership card, club patch, ride schedule, newsletter, eligibility to compete for
NATRC annual high score awards and championships, rider and horse mileage awards and reduced ride entry fees.

PLEASE LIST ALL FAMILY MEMBERS

Name(s)

Street City, State, Zip

Phone ( ) Birthdate of junior(s) $ enclosed

NATRC Specialties* NATRC Manuals* Contributions to NATRC are tax

(d Lapel Pin $3.00 [ Rule Book (incl. w/ membership) ~ $2.00  deductible. If you wish to show

(1 Patch (incl. w/ membership) $1.75 1 Judge’s Manual $5.00  your added support by contribu-

1 Poster $1.00 [ Rider’s Manual $4.00 tion to our Foundation, Awards,

[ 10" Decal $2.00 (1 Management Manual $4.00  Student Loan or General Funds,

(J 4" Decal 2 for $1.50 (plus P&H, 1-3 manuals) please increase the amount of

(1 Bumper Stickers $1.50 your payment and direct how you
2 for $2.75; 3 or more $1.25 ea. NATRC Videos* wish it o be used.

[ Hat $4.50 + $2 P&H 1-5 hats [ Vet Judge Video $20.00 [A$10 [1$25 [1$ Other

1 Jacket $30.00 + $3 P&H (L Horsemanship Video $20.00  How did you learn about NATRC?

Sizes: [ S34-36 [ M38-40 [ L42-44 [ XL 46-48 [ Both Videos $35.00

* All prices subject to change without notice, all manuals available to anyone, regardless of membership
Make checks payable to NATRC (U.S. funds only) and mail to Former membership information
NATRC, P.O. Box 2136, Ranchos de Taos, NM 87557-2136 — (505) 751-4198 1-95/REGION 3

REGION 3 NEWSLETTER

North American Trail Ride Conference

Iris Mosgrove
10590 Egerton Rd.
Colorado Springs, CO 80908

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED



